Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
SCALAR CONSULTING GROUP INC.
The City of Palm Bay, Florida announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: In Person: Thursday, October 9, 2025, 5:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

PLACE: Palm Bay City Hall - Council Chambers, 120 Malabar Road SE, Palm Bay, FL 32907

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The City of Palm Bay invites you to a public meeting for the St. Johns Heritage Parkway Four-Lane Widening Project (FPID 453200-1) from Malabar Road to North of Emerson Drive in Brevard County.
Participate in the October 9, 2025 meeting:
IN-PERSON:
Thursday, October 9, 2025, Anytime between 5:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

Palm Bay City Hall - Council Chambers, 120 Malabar Road SE, Palm Bay, FL 32907
This event will include viewing of project display boards, and the project team will be available for discussion.
The public meeting is being conducted to present information about widening the existing two-lane undivided parkway to a four-lane divided suburban roadway and to provide the opportunity for the public to express their views about the project.
If you are unable to attend the meeting, comments can also be provided through the project webpage (https://tinyurl.com/SJHP-Widening) or by email (Christine.Sullivan@palmbayfl.gov) or mail (City of Palm Bay, Attn: Christeen Sullivan, 120 Malabar Road SE, Palm Bay, FL 32907). While comments about the project are accepted at any time, they must be received or postmarked by Monday, October 20, 2025, to be included in the formal meeting record. Questions can be answered by calling the City of Palm Bay Project Manager Christeen Sullivan at (321)726-5665.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable Federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by FDOT pursuant to 23 U.S.C. §327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated May 26, 2022 and executed by FHWA and FDOT.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: City of Palm Bay Project Manager, Christeen Sullivan, by phone at (321)726-5665 or by email at Christine.Sullivan@palmbayfl.gov.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Laura Clawson, City of Palm Bay Title VI/ADA Coordinator by email at ADACoordinator@palmbayfl.gov or by phone at (321)952-3421. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: City of Palm Bay Project Manager, Christeen Sullivan, by phone at (321)726-5665 or by email at Christine.Sullivan@palmbayfl.gov.
